
PHOTO RELEASE: Comptroller Lierman Leads 
Direct File Roundtable during Visit to Western 

Maryland 

Comptroller also re-opened of Cumberland’s downtown business district 

ANNAPOLIS, Md. (November 14, 2024) — Comptroller Brooke E. Lierman spent 

Thursday in Frederick and Allegany Counties connecting with business, non-profit and 

community leaders to discuss the new IRS Direct File program at the Frederick 

Chamber of Commerce.  

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fu27412881.ct.sendgrid.net%2Fls%2Fclick%3Fupn%3DLqRQ37sawgAIIlMfHocPDyc2WypSNeAL-2F8XOPFNODPzZW7f8XzyNB8dMH24CCgc6SIrCVguXueo1po-2B2Jha75ufdKyeq-2F1Zl7Pssit3NHi-2FKNYZGZ0LUlWDmiCu95vOSt9RY_xgyyHJCNW1MkJBRYFKJk5vsbWqROXhqNOxUSuEOkZSPh9GIYklgRoTzeYeiwzwuotK2ORN1813sBD19Bvu3o4fToIg8sRRMyw30NKn0EAzP7uBqgF8RmdJmDot-2B2F7SKLncSP2uhQI3VRJdR4PcSdISwXH-2Bk7VkzdxnOJTk82UESl3vMsBoSVsRrBuXJceOvvc-2F9x8fwm6FM7-2B22rhVjSFXH8jXAGOKsqANFP083qvM-3D&data=05%7C01%7CKDodge%40marylandtaxes.gov%7Cff4ea9c9cdfa4ab721a608dbf6449d32%7C4175adb602d24b79bb6cefc714800747%7C0%7C0%7C638374546773083560%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=igmSwD2FbQuPSPnmQ3Zt1I%2B1g9sFLuTNl5TSuL5lLA4%3D&reserved=0


Comptroller Brooke Lierman spoke with business,  non-profit and community 

stakeholders about Direct File Thursday morning at the Frederick Chamber of 

Commerce. 

Maryland is among 24 states that will offer Direct File, a free online filing system that will 

allow more than 30 million low- and middle-income Americans to file their state and 

federal taxes for free. In Maryland, an estimated 870,000 Marylanders will be eligible to 

use Direct File in 2025, according to the U.S. Department of the Treasury. 

  

 

While in Frederick, Comptroller Lierman checked out Maryland Double Deckers, a 

one-of-a-kind tour bus that offers tours around Frederick's downtown. 

Comptroller Lierman then traveled to Cumberland, where she joined state and local 

officials for the reopening of Baltimore Street in the central business district.  Baltimore 

Street underwent extensive restoration for nearly two years, beginning with the 

groundbreaking, which happened in March 2023, shortly after Comptroller Lierman took 

office. In that time, nearly 20 businesses have relocated to the downtown.  



 

Comptroller Lierman spoke at the ribbon-cutting ceremony Thursday morning in 

Cumberland and presented a citation to commemorate the reopening of Baltimore 

Street.  
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